To: Senate Committee on Education

From: Naomi Even, Oabiloe Kelly, Lucy Scott

Re: HB 2762

Hi, my name is Naomi Even. I'm in Kindergarten at Sunnyside Environmental School. My name is Oabiloe Kelly and I'm a 2nd grader at Sunnyside Environmental School. And my name is Lucy Scott and I am a 1st grader at Sunnyside Environmental School.

~ Naomi - If you took all the polystyrene lunch trays that we know of, that are used in Oregon schools in *just* 1 year and laid them out, **end to end**, it would be almost as long as the whole Willamette River. (Oabiloe unrolls river.) And that's only hearing back from a fraction of the schools in Oregon.

~ Lucy - Wow! That's a lot of trays!

Thank you,